
OCTOBER 18, 2017 
 

The second budget meeting of the Ellington Town Board was held on October 18, 2017 at 
7:00p.m.at the Ellington Town Hall, 813 W. Main Street, Ellington, N.Y. 
PRESENT: Laura M. Cronk, Supervisor       
  Jeffrey L. Chase, Councilman 
  Barbara Beightol, Councilwoman 
  Kelly Rhinehart, Councilman 
  Tamara Miles, Councilwoman  
  Dennis Colvenback, Highway Superintendent 
  Karen G. Bifaro, Town Clerk/Recording Secretary   
  Laura Napoli, accountant from Bahgat & Laurito-Bahgat CPAs  
  Kevin Colburn, resident  
    
Supervisor opened the meeting at 7:00p.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
As posted in the Post Journal, bids were opened for the construction of a 24x32 addition to the 
cemetery building at the Valley View Cemetery. One bid was received from Richard Finch for 
$14,000. Install new steel roof on old building, $1,500 and install gravel base and 4” concrete 
floor, $3,400. 
Motion made by Rhinehart, seconded by Beightol to table the decision on the bid for addition 
for further discussion. 
VOTE: Chase-aye, Beightol-aye, Rhinehart-aye, Miles-aye, Cronk-aye   Carried 
 
Budget work continued with the Accountant and Town Board. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Karen G. Bifaro 
Town Clerk/Recd Secy 
 
 
 


